
Highlights from Tuesday, June 18, 2024, 
Board of Trustees meeting 

Board actions 

The Board of Trustees unanimously approved the 
following actions: 

• Approved submission of a revised budget to the 
NC Community College System for the Health 
Sciences Building, which adds funding from the 
state capital improvement fund allocation to the 
College. 

• Accepted the biennial audit report from the 
NC State Auditor for the year ending June 30, 
2023. The Auditor’s Office provided a clean audit 
opinion on the College’s financial statements 
and made one finding related to internal controls. 
In response, the College has outlined new 
checklists and standard operating procedures it 
will be developing to address the finding. 

  

• Approved revisions to three policies. 
— To change no-show from a grade to 
a status, and allow a 75 percent refund 
of tuition and 100 percent refund of fees 


